LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 09, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone and Gene Wier were in attendance along with Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne.   LDT residents Rich and Diane Henryson, Charlie Rodgers, Jan and Stephen McHenry, and Tim Cassidy with Bernardan were in attendance.  Richard Brown was absent.  Lou Simone opened the Meeting at 7:30 PM in the Municipal Building Meeting Room.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None.  However prior to the start of the BOS meeting Lou Simone gave a short synopsis of a meeting he attended with Christiana Care regarding the reopening of what formerly was known as the Jennersville Hospital.  Christiana Care is in Phase I of planning for the reopening with no clear timeline for the reopening or the specific services to be provided.  There is much to do within the hospital building and many decisions to be made.  
BOS I MINUTES FROM JULY 09, 2022 MEETING:  Approval for the July Minutes was tabled until the September BOS I Meeting as Lou Simone was absent from the meeting and Richard Brown was absent from this meeting.  
TREASURER’S  REPORT -  JULY:  Treasurer Alison Emmons submitted the July Treasurer’s Report to be reviewed by the BOS.  Further the BOS reviewed and approved all invoices and signed all checks.  Alison Emmons noted the report contained nothing unusual.  She also noted that the interest rate at PLGIT is now 2.14%.  
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:  
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – JULY, 2022:   The Board reviewed Bill Beers’ July  report and Lou Simone read excerpts as follows:  There were five (5) Building Permits issued and one (1) Road Occupancy permit was issued.  One permit for a residential generator is pending.  Zero (0) Exempt Storm Water Permits were issued.  Total permit fees collected were $3,559.50  Seven (7) Use and Occupancy permits were issued with three (3) Resale U&O’s and four (4) regular U&O’s issued.  A total of eight (8) various construction inspections were conducted.   The Fernwood Bridge Zoom call will be held with FEMA and PEMA on August 17, 2022 at 10:00 AM.  The H&H has been completed.  Phase 1 of the Bog Turtle study is yet to begin.  The debris reimbursement was below the minimum dollar amount required.  The barrier costs and paving will be included in the bridge repair or replacement project.  Cost 
comparisons for replacing or repairing the bridge are being investigated as well as reviewing applicable bridge construction code requirements. 

A stormwater topo survey waiver was requested by the Elm Creek Amish 
School.  They want to use the Chester County LIdar survey as it will save $3,000 – $4,000 and will be adequate for the relatively gently sloping ground.  
Mr. Beers issued an Enforcement Notice to the property owner at 201 Paxson Road for junk and unregistered vehicles.  Mr. Beers met with Mr. DeHaven and he is working to get several cars inspected and registrations updated.  

A letter dated 08-09-2022 was sent to Mr. Morales listing eleven (11) items which are out of compliance with LDT Ordinances.
B. ROADMASTER:   Lou Simone noted several issues regarding Roadmaster matters.  The BOS have not yet conducted interviews for a replacement for the Roadmaster position.  The 2022 Tar and Chip Road Project has been completed by Martin Paving.  The hitching post for Amish horses has been ordered, received and will be installed at Location A depicted on the Township map.  Road banks mowing will resume when the mower is fully operational again.  Drooping tree branches and other tree trimming at the edges of the soccer field will be carried out by Mark Mummert.   
   C.  EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  None. 
   D.  PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  Rich Henryson in consultation with
        Spence Andress determined there was no need for a PC meeting in August.        
        A cancellation notice will be emailed to all PC members.  The next PC 

        meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 20, 2022 at 7:30 PM.
   E.  OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in July. The
        August OSC Meeting is cancelled.  The September meeting is scheduled 

        for September 21, 2022 at 5:30 PM.
   F.  HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee did not meet
        in July and will not meet in August.  The next scheduled meeting will be on

       Tuesday, September 27, 2022 at 7:00 PM.
  G.  WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website and 
        Facebook as necessary.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. LDT MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS – BERNARDON – Tim Cassidy:  Tim Cassidy provided the audience with a Power Point presentation depicting the proposed general Township Building renovations and expansion concepts.  The original idea was to create space for the Historical Committee to house and display Township artifacts and records along with a general renovation of the Township Meeting Room.  The result of the Committee’s proposal were presented in the slide show.  The 
expansion would consist of creating and locating a new building on the far side of the parking lot consisting of three (3) garage bays, a Roadmaster’s  office, a bathroom with shower capability and a break room.  The
renovations for the existing Municipal Building is a general overall face lift to the outside of the building including new windows, new entrance with natural light and a reconfiguration of the floor plan incorporating the garages.  The salt sheds would remain located where they are currently.  The floor plan would include a secure foyer with access to permit the ability to conduct business without actually admitting access to the rest of the building.  This would address a concern regarding employee safety.  Other renovations would include reconfigured office space, storage space, a conference room, mini-kitchen, and an expanded Meeting Room.  Restroom facilities would be upgraded and easily accessible.  All mechanical systems would be upgraded and building code compliant.  The hallway connecting the office space and the new Meeting Room would provide a gallery for displays of LDT historical artifacts, maps, drawing, etc..
The cost estimate of the entire renovation and expansion project as depicted in the Power Point presentation would be $5,420,835 with the understanding that prevailing wage rate bids would be required because this is a municipal building.  The estimated cost breakdown is as follows:  Renovations $3,207,540; Site Work, Utilities and Parking $819,460; new garage $1,233,000; and Furniture, Fixtures, and Equipment $160,835.  Overall Mr. Cassidy estimated construction would take 18 – 20 months.
Discussion followed regarding how to proceed and next steps.  Lou Simone indicated that due to the scope and cost of the proposal all Supervisors need to be present to discuss before additional steps are taken.  A more in depth analysis of the proposal is required to determine it’s viability.  An Executive Board Session with Tim Cassidy and all three supervisors was proposed for late August or early September.  Dr. Cassidy agreed he would make himself available for a second presentation.  Gene Wier will provide the BOS with the Excel spread sheet as provided by Bernardon. The Board thanked Dr. Cassidy for coming and thanked Stephen McHenry for providing the screen for the Power Point presentation.
B. ELM CREEK AMISH PAROCHAIL SCHOOL:   The School Directors have agreed to a Stormwater Escrow Plan – possibly $25,000.  Bill Beers has issued the Building Permit
C. FERNWOOD BRIDGE REPLACEMENT MEETING WITH PEMA:  Lou Simone gave a brief overview of the issues with this bridge.  Highland Township is taking point on this project.  Additional information on this topic is in the section above under Township Reports - B.  Roadmaster.
D. LONDONDERRY MEADOWS CROSSWALK:  This item was tabled as Richard Brown was not in attendance.
E. BAKER ROAD PROJECT REPAIRS:  Burkhart Excavating will resume work in August.  Gene Wier will contact either Clair or Ed Burkhart on Wednesday for further information.  Lou Simone noted Fernwood Road remediation is still outstanding as well.  
F. RUNNYMEDE ZONING HEARING BOARD APPROVAL:  The Zoning Hearing Board held a Hearing on July 18th and Runnymede Sanctuary’s request was approved.
G. ARPA:  The second disbursement is expected in late August.  Alison Emmons noted an additional EFT in the amount of $443.00 was received.  This is LDT’s share of the disbursement which 17 Townships in PA had refused.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. 2022 PAVING PROJECT – Review Proposals and Award Contract:  There were two (2) bids submitted – Harlan Construction at $13,000.00 and Long’s Asphalt at $13,080.00 (a difference of $80.00).  The Township has used both companies for projects in the past.  The start time is currently unknown, but possibly mid to late September.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the proposal of Long’s Asphalt in the amount of $13,000.00.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
B. MS4 COLLABORATIVE MEETING WITH PennDOT:  Lou Simone explained he and Andrew Tuleya of ARRO met with other Townships and PennDOT participants in late June to discus reduction of pollutants into the Elk Creek.  There is a mandate for a 5 YEAR PLAN where PennDOT must do their part to reduce pollutants.  Therefore, rather than Townships and PennDOT doing their part separately, PennDOT suggested they band together.  With 10 Townships banding with PennDOT they each receive MS4 credit.  If the Townships do their part alone, it will cost $25,000, but collectively it will cost $6,000 each thus saving eachTownship $19,000.  The 
next step is another meeting.   Andrew Tuleya will be attending the September 13th BOS Meeting to explain further.  
C. MS4 DRAFT ORDINANCE HEARING – September 13, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  Andrew Tuleya sent the draft MS4 ordinance revision to Stacey Fuller for review.  Mr. Tuleya will appear before the BOS at the September 13th Meeting and Hearing to discuss the revisions and secure approval for the Ordinance.  Lou  Simone added that after Stacey has reviewed the 
        Ordinance there will be further tweeking to add a monetary penalty for non-

        compliance.  
D. ZONING HEARING BOARD RESIGNATION – Charles Petry:  Charles Petry has stepped down from his position on the Zoning Hearing Board after many years of service to the Township.  The residents and Supervisors thank Charlie for his dedication to public service.  There were two suggestions to possibly fill the vacancy – both Honeycroft residents.  Stephen McHenry will approach both to determine if they might be interested.
E. SECRETARY HEARNE VACATION:  September 29th until October 10th (Return):  Alison will check her calendar for availability to cover office hours.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  Lou Simone read the following:
A. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, August 16, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED
B. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  Wednesday, August 17, 2022 at 5:30 PM:  CANCELLED
C. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, August 22, 2022.   Possibly an Executive Board Meeting.
D. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  August Meeting  CANCELLED
E. BOS I MEETING and MS4 ORDINANCE HEARING:  Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at 7:30 PM.   Cochranville Fire Company Representives to address the Township.   Andrew Tuleya of ARRO to discuss revisions to the Stormwater Ordinance and the PennDOT/Townships Collaboration Re:  Stormwater. 
PAY BILLS:   All invoices were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 9:06 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne
Administrative Secretary
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